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TO ALL MUMINEEN
Salamun Alaikum

The KSIMC of London, also known as the Hujjat (Stanmore) Jamaat, acquired its current buildings in the early
eighties. Since then, the Jamaat has grown substantially, and to such an extent, that it has outgrown its
existing facilities. It requires to relocate where it can provide all the necessary amenities to accommodate its
numerous activities.

To this effect, it is acquiring 6.3 acres of land with existing buildings standing on it in Harefield, known as
Widewater Place (Moorhall Road, Harefield, Uxbridge UB9 6NS) for Thirty-three million pounds. This will
Inshallah provide them with a unique opportunity to fulfil its long-held vision of a new ‘Community Village’,
facilitating expansion beyond its current home in Stanmore. Some of the buildings are currently under
commercial lease generating income. The rest will be used for community use.

The Council of European Jamaats (CoEJ) of which the Hujjat (Stanmore) Jamaat is a constituent member has
informed The World Federation of KSIMC that at their EC Meeting held on 26 March 2022 approved an
application for ‘Agreement in Principle’ (AIP) from Hujjat Jamaat for the purchase of the land and buildings
mentioned above after having carried out its own due diligence in line with The World Federation’s Capital
Projects Paper.

Given the above, Mumineen are requested to donate generously towards purchasing this land and exiting
buildings. Those wishing to pay from the Sehme Imam [A.S.] portion of the Khums for the buildings for
community use are able to do so with the permission of the ljaza of Ayatollah al Uzma Syed Ali Hussein Al
Sistani accorded to me in my capacity as the President of The World Federation. The full amount of Khums
[Sehme Imam A.S. and Sehme Sadat] should be forwarded to either The Council of European Jamaats or to The
World Federation stating the specific purpose of Sehme Imam [A.S.]. Agha Sistani’s receipt will be issued
accordingly. The Sehme Imam portion, in strict compliance with the ljaza would then be remitted to the Hujjat
(Stanmore) Jamaat by The World Federation.

All funds collected will be held in ‘Amanat’ by The World Federation and the Council of European Jamaats until
the funds are required to complete the purchase the land.

Mumineen may continue to donate by using this ljaza until the GBP 14 million (Fourteen million pounds) is
collected or 31 December 2024 whichever is first.

We pray for the success of the purchase completion of this land and existing buildings by the Hujjat (Stanmore
Jamaat) and request the Mumineen to fully support this project.

Safder Jaffer
President
World Federation of KSIMC
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